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DVRC Briefs
Tai Chi

Tuesday, June 6, 13, 20, 27
Thursday, June 1, 8, 15, 22, 29

9 – 9:55 a.m., Read Hall

Card Bingo
Thursday, June 1, 8, 15, 22, 29

10 a.m., Read Hall

Aquacise
Monday, June 5, 12, 19, 26
Tuesday, June 6, 13, 20, 27

Wednesday, June 7, 14, 21, 28
Friday, June 9, 16, 23, 30

8:30 – 9:15 a.m., Read Hall Pool

Texas Hold ‘Em
Tuesday, June 6, 13, 20, 27
6 p.m., Read Hall, Room 8

Singles Potluck
Tuesday, June 6 
6 p.m. Read Hall

Line Dancing
Tuesday, June 6, 13, 20, 27
6 p.m. Farnsworth Hall

Five-Cent Poker
Friday, June 2, 9, 16, 23, 30

10:30 a.m. to 2 p.m. Read Hall, Room 8
Call 715-630-4151 if interested 

Singles Meeting
Wednesday, June 14, 28

9:30 a.m. Read Hall

Coffee Social
Saturday, June 10, 24
7:30 a.m. Read Hall

General Potluck
Thursday, June 15

5:30 p.m. Read Hall

Happy Fathers Day!
Sunday, June 18

Welcome to Dreamland Villa!
by Cyn Munday

Are you a new resident here at 
Dreamland Villa?  Please know 
we would like to welcome you and 
assure you this is a friendly, clean, 
quiet community.  This is a 55+ Adult 
community with the majority of all 
activities/events planned and run by 
volunteers, including our Welcome 
Committee.  As a volunteer group we 
want to welcome all new residents.  
There will be an orientation meeting 
in October for those of you who are 
new and would like an informational 
synopsis of your new community.  We 
desire to be informative and friendly 
and encourage you to come down 
and get a little familiar with your new 

community and meet some of the other 
folks who have just moved here.  We 
would be happy to give you a tour of 
the amenities and share information 
with you regarding the Rural Fire 
Department as well as information on 
Help Services. 

Please visit our website at www.
dreamlandvilla.org for a complete 
listing of activities and a little 
history of the club.  There are a 
variety of activities open to all 
residents.  Please take a moment to 
look over the calendar.  There are 
many links to aid you in your search.  
The Citizen newspaper is the official 
paper for Dreamland Villa and is 

available on line or you can pick up a 
copy during the summer each month 
either at the Office complex on 55th 
Pl. or the Farnsworth Theater/pool 
area on University.  

Retirement should include getting 
to know more friendly folks.  There 
are various card games going all 
summer so please check the schedule 
and come meet some new folks.

We look forward to meeting you 
soon and hope you will not hesitate 
to call with any questions you may 
have regarding Dreamland Villa.  
Again, we are glad you are here and 
genuinely hope you will come join 
us!

Welcome Summer
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Hello everyone! As I 
write this, we have had our 
last meeting of the board of 
directors for the season. We 
will be on hiatus until the 
study session in October. 
It’s June in the Villa and 
with many active residents 
gone to cooler climates it 
is pretty quiet around here. 
There are enough of us year-
round residents that we will 
continue with the coff ee 
socials, pot lucks, and many 
other of the activities. Please 
consult the Citizen for the 

schedules of each event or activity. 
On the day of our May board meeting, we found out 

that Copper Heights has rescinded their application for a 
substance abuse re-hab operation at their facility on 56th St. 
Your voices WERE heard! More details will be available to 
us at a later date.

It is very slow this time of year for all of the retail 
businesses in our area and they need your support. Especially 
John’s Villa, our own little gem. They lease their space from 
us, and it would be nice to see them stay afl oat another year. 
Plus one of the owners is a home owner and member of our 
community. All of the small businesses and restaurants need 
our business, now during the summer especially, when their 
business is down tremendously. 

That’s it for this month. Take care everyone, hope your 
A/C keeps you cool.........and see ya around the Villa!

WHERE RETIREMENT DREAMS COME TRUE!
DREAMLAND VILLA CITIZEN

Mary Barry, Editor

The Dreamland Villa Citizen is a monthly newspaper 
produced for the Dreamland Villa Retirement Community 

by Miller Media Services.

DREAMLAND VILLA RETIREMENT COMMUNITY 
320 N. 55th Place, Mesa, AZ 85205 • Tel: 480-832-3461
Fax: 480-832-7585 • Website:  www.dreamlandvilla.org

STAFF
Irene Nissen, Receptionist/Secretary
Dan Hardy and Bob Kettenhoven Maintenance
Vicki Mitchell, Administrative Manager
Glenn Johnson, Maintenance

Deadline for monthly editorial submissions is the 5th 
day of each month; deadline for all other submissions 

is the 10th day of each month and should be sent by 
email to Mary Barry, Editor, at dvcceditor@gmail.com.

For advertising information call Miller Media Services
Tel (480) 361-4431• Fax (480) 347-9167

ads@millermediaservices.com

The Dreamland Villa Citizen is provided to the Community 
by Miller Media Services at no cost to the DVC Club or 
residents through the support of its advertisers.  Due to the 
limited amount of available space, all submitted material 
may be edited or omitted as deemed necessary by the 
publisher and community club representatives.

President’s Message
By Pat Clark

Lois Arlene Dean, Former 
Long-time Resident of 

Dreamland Villa Passes
May 3, 1928 – April 16, 2017

Lois passed away 
peacefully on Easter, April 
16, 2017 at the age of 88 
after a long, debilitating 
struggle with Alzheimer’s  
Disease.  Lois was born on 
May 3, 1928 in Spencer. 
Iowa.  She was preceded 
in death by her daughter 
Kathy Dean and ex-husband 
Clayton Dean. She is 
survived by two daughters, 
six grandchildren, 14 great 
grandchildren and 4 great-
great grandchildren.

When her health was 
failing, Lois moved to Livermore, CA where she lived with her 
daughter Sherill’s family for a few months until she moved to an 
assisted care home, then to Kindred Nursing Home where she 
passed away. Memorial services took place  at Love of Christ 
Church in Mesa, April 30, 2017.

 Dreamland Villa 
Memory Bricks

by Cyn Munday
Summer is approaching quite quickly and so many of 

our wonderful winter visitors have left for the warmest 
time of year.  There are some of us that will remain here 
all summer.  Our memory brick garden was designed with 
the idea of a nice place to stop and sit for a while and visit 
with others or just rest a bit.  Hopefully you have had an 
opportunity to stop by and look at some of our wonderful 
engraved bricks.  I know how much I appreciate all the 
work and planning that was put forth for this project and 
want to let you know it is an ongoing project.  There is 
still plenty of room for you.  

All bricks are just $50 each and take a few weeks for 
completion.  The company doing the work is excellent 
and has helped us many times with our questions and 
orders.  They are a local company here in greater Phoenix 
area so very personalized in our needs.  Please don’t 
hesitate to contact us if you have any questions regarding 
the purchase of a brick; we are always willing to work 
with you.  

We have a lot of bricks available for purchase and hope 
you will consider purchasing one soon. 

SCOTT WALDRON
5758 E. Marlin Place Mesa, 85215

scottwaldron53@gmail.com / 602-531-4339

References, Licensed, Bonded and Insured

SPECIALIZING IN:

• Custom Homes

• Additions

• Remodeling

• Commercial Work

• Conventional Framing

• ICF Homes and Foundations

• Decks, Kitchens and Baths

• Concrete to Finish Work
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by Lewis (Lew) Hooser
It seems like it was just 

yesterday when we got home. 
We are already missing the 
warm weather and sunshine. 
Here’s a nice story: the last 
time my wife and I worked at 
Help services which was this 

April, this lady came in to bring back a cane. My wife and I 
just love these stories while we are working, her story went 
like this. She said, “It’s just so overwhelming to me to see 
so many things that are here to loan to people in need and at 
no cost.”  

The beautiful part about these stories is when you hear 
them it really makes your day. We will miss visiting with 
these good folks for a time, but we will return when the 
cool October breezes start pushing us back to our home in 
Arizona in the valley of the sun. 

Anyway moving forward, next month I’m going to once 
again restart my spotlighting of our monitors. 

How it works is, I pick out a few names each month and 
insert them in the text of my article. It’s another way of 
saying thanks for all your great help. 

This month I’m starting what I call Kitchen Tips, fun 
stuff  that you will enjoy like this one; Stuff  a miniature 
marshmallow in the bottom of an ice cream cone to prevent 
ice cream drips. Fun, right?!

We also have the following for your reading enjoyment: 
hospital beds, commodes, toilet risers, knee-walkers that 
fold, canes of all diff erent kinds, crutches, C- walkers, 
wheelchairs, beds, just to mention a few.

And, as always, we are fi nanced solely by your donations, 
plus it’s a tax deduction for you as well. Mondays from 9 
a.m. to noon we will check your blood pressure. 

We have a team of qualifi ed folks to help you with bequests 
for people who have no benefi ciaries. For more information 
about this, or if you have any other questions, please stop in 

at the Help Services offi  ce. 
Our summer hours will start this June, Monday through 

Friday, 9 a.m. to noon, we will be closed on Saturdays 
for the summer. Check us out on our webpage at www.
HelpServicesInc.org. That’s it for this newsboy. 

He didn’t want 

a funeral. He 

wanted a cigar 

and brandy night!

If you want a farewell

done well, you want to

call Hilary at 760-391-3456.

Call Hilary 760-391-3456 to help you with your pre-planning! 
Affordable payment plans available!

• Family owned and serving the community since 1951.

• Friendly and Caring Staff

• Crematory on site

• Travel Protection  plans for snowbirds

7900 E. Main Street

Mesa, AZ  85207

398 E. Old West Hwy.

Apache Junction, AZ  85119

21809 S. Ellsworth Rd. 

   Queen Creek, AZ

ATTENTION

Dreamland Villa Residents,
Bring in your 2017 Membership Card 

and receive a 10% Discount Off your
Total bill when you dine in.

We look forward to seeing you soon.

320 N 55TH PL 

MESA,AZ 85205 

480-985-4370

Monday CLOSED

Tuesday 6:30 am - 2:00 pm

Wednesday 6:30 am - 2:00 pm

Thursday 6:30 am - 2:00 pm

Friday 6:30 am - 2:00 pm

Saturday 6:30 am - 1:00 pm

Sunday 6:30 am - 1:00 pm

SPRING - SUMMER HOURS

Neighborhood 
Watch

By Charlene Grande
I would like to thank all of you who have trimmed your 

trees and bushes so we can see our signs.
Things are back to normal on crime, not much to report, 

thank GOD for keeping crime away from us.
Now that summer is here keep vigilant. We need your 

eyes more now that the winter visitors are gone.  It seems 
that crime goes on the rise in summer. Keep your lights 
on and eyes open. 

Thank you all for your meetings, I will post them on the 
web shortly. Have a great summer, Charlene.

News from the 
Librarian’s Desk

by Sydney Clark
Summer hours are here at the Dreamland Library and we 

are open every Wednesday and the fi rst Saturday of each 
month from 10 a.m to noon.  It may be hot outside, but the air 
is cool inside and our fabulous volunteers continue to process 
new purchases and generous donations from our Dreamland 
residents.  Come on by and check out our selection of new 
books and DVDs.  We have current magazines and duplicate 
volumes for sale if you are taking a summer trip and don’t 
want to risk losing a library book.  Look for our special 
“sale” table outside, under the umbrella.  And of course, lots 
of puzzle boxes are looking for new homes.  We look forward 
to seeing you and sharing this gem of a community library.

Aquacise Fun!
8:30am – 9:15am 

‘Rockin’ Around the Clock’ – 
‘Twistin’ – ‘How Sweet It Is’

Come join us for a little exercise 
& lots of fun!

Monday, Tuesday,
Wednesday, & Fridays.

Must be a current 
DVRC card holder.
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VETERAN’S/SENIOR DISCOUNTS UPDATED!
Keep this list and send a copy to your senior friends and 

relatives.
I was actually surprised to see how many there are and 

how some of them start at the young age of 50. This list may 
not only be useful for you, but for your friends and family 
too.

YOU MUST ASK for your discount!
RESTAURANTS:
Applebee’s: 15% off  with Golden Apple Card (60+)
Arby’s: 10% off  (55+)
Ben & Jerry’s: 10% off  (60+)
Bennigan’s: Discount varies by location (60+)
Bob’s Big Boy: Discount varies by location (60+)
Boston Market: 10% off  (65+)
Burger King: 10% off  (60+)
Chick-Fil-A: 10% off  or free small drink or coff ee (55+)
Chili’s: 10% off  (55+)
CiCi’s Pizza: 10% off  (60+)
Denny’s: 10% off , 20% off  for AARP members (55 +)
Dunkin’ Donuts: 10% off  or free coff ee (55+)
Einstein’s Bagels: 10% off  baker’s dozen of bagels (60+)
Fuddrucker’s: 10% off  any senior platter ( 55+)
Gatti’s Pizza: 10% off  (60+)
Golden Corral: 10% off  (60+
Hardee’s: $0.33 beverages everyday (65+)
IHOP: 10% off  (55+)
Jack in the Box: Up to 20% off  (55+)
KFC: Free small drink with any meal (55+)
Krispy Kreme: 10% off  (50+)
Long John Silver’s:  Various discounts at locations 

(55+)
McDonald’s: Discounts on coff ee 

everyday (55+)
Mrs. Fields: 10% off  at participating 

locations (60+)
Shoney’s: 10% off 
Sonic: 10% off  or free beverage (60+)
Steak ‹n Shake: 10% off  every Monday 

& Tuesday (50+)
Subway: 10% off  (60+)
Sweet Tomatoes: 10% off  (62+)
Taco Bell : 5% off ; free beverages 

for seniors (65+)
TCBY:10% off  (55+)
Tea Room Cafe: 10% off  (50+)
Village Inn: 10% off  (60+)
Waffl  e House: 10% off  every Monday 

(60+)
Wendy›s:  10% off  (55 +)
Whataburger: 10% off  (62+)

White Castle: 10% off  (62+)
RETAIL & APPAREL:
Banana Republic:    30% off  (50+)
Bealls: 20% off  fi rst Tuesday of each month (50+)
Belk›s: 15% off  fi rst Tuesday of every month (55+)
Big Lots: 30% off 
Bon-Ton Dept 15 % off  on senior discount days (55 +)
C.J. Banks: 10% off  every Wednesday (50+)
Clarks :  10% off  (62+)
Dress Barn: 20% off  (55+)
Goodwill: 10% off  one day a week (date varies by location)
Hallmark: 10% off  one day a week (date varies by location)
Kmart: 40% off  (Wednesdays only) (50+)
Kohl›s: 15% off  (60+)
Modell’s Sporting Goods:  30% off 
Rite Aid:   10% off  on Tuesdays & 10% off  prescriptions
Ross Stores: 10% off  every Tuesday (55+)
The Salvation Army Thrift Stores: Up to 50% off  (55+)
Stein Mart: 20% off  red dot/clearance items fi rst Monday 

of every month (55 +)
GROCERY:
Albertson’s:   10% off  fi rst Wednesday of each month (55 +)
American Discount Stores: 10% off  every Monday (50 +
Compare Foods Supermarket: 10% off  every Wednesday (60+)
DeCicco Family Markets: 5% off  every Wednesday (60+)
Food Lion:  60% off  every Monday (60+)
Fry›s Supermarket: Free Fry›s VIP Club Membership & 

10% off  every Mon. (55 +)
Great Valu Food Store: 5% off  

every Tuesday (60+
Gristedes Supermarket: 10% 
off  every Tuesday (60+)

Harris Teeter: 5% off  
every Tuesday (60+)

Hy-Vee:  5% off  one day a 
week (date varies by location
Kroger: 10% off  (date 

varies by location)
Morton Williams Supermarket: 5% off  

every Tuesday (60+)
The Plant Shed: 10% off  every Tuesday (50 +)

Publix: 15% off  every Wednesday ( 55 +)
Rogers  Marketplace: 5% off  every Thursday (60+)
Uncle Guiseppe’s Marketplace: 15% off  (62+)
TRAVEL:
Airlines:
Alaska Airlines: 50% off  (65+)
American Airlines: Various discounts for 50% off  non-

peak periods (Tuesdays - Thursdays) (62+) and up (call 
before booking for discount

Continental Airlines: No initiation fee for Continental 
Presidents Club & special fares for select destinations

Southwest Airlines: Various discounts for ages 65 and up 
(call before booking for discount)

United Airlines: Various discounts for ages 65 and up (call 
before booking for discount)

U.S. Airways: Various discounts for ages 65 and up (call 
before booking for discount)

Rail:  Amtrak: 15% off  (62+)
Bus:  Greyhound: 15% off  (62+)  Trailways
Transportation System: various discounts for ages 50+
Car Rental:
Alamo Car Rental: Up to 25% off  for AARP members
Avis: Up to 25% off  for AARP members
Budget Rental Cars: 40% off ; up to 50% off  for AARP 

membe rs (50+)
Dollar Rent-A-Car: 10% off  (50+)
Enterprise Rent-A-Car: 5% off  for AARP members
Hertz: Up to 25% off  for AARP members
National Rent-A-Car: Up to 30% off  for AARP members
Overnight Accommodations:
Holiday Inn: 20-40% off  depending on location (62+)
Best Western: 40% off  (55+
Cambria Suites: 20%-30% off  (60+)
Waldorf Astoria - NYC: $5,000 off  nightly rate for 

Presidential Suite (55 +)
Clarion Motels: 20%-30% off  (60+)
Comfort Inn: 20%-30% off  (60+)
Comfort Suites: 20%-30% off  (60+)
Econo Lodge: 40% off  (60+)
Hampton Inns & Suites: 40% off  when booked 72 hours 

in advance
Hyatt Hotels: 25%-50% off  (62+)
InterContinental Hotels:  Various discounts at all hotels 

(65+)
Mainstay Suites: 10% off  with Mature Traveler›s Discount 

(50+); 20%-30% off  (60+)
Marriott Hotels: 25% off  (62+)
Motel 6: Stay Free Sunday nights (60+)
Myrtle Beach Resort: 30% off  (55 +)
Quality Inn: 40%-50% off  (60+)
Rodeway Inn: 20%-30% off  (60+)
Sleep Inn: 40% off  (60+) 
ACTIVITIES & ENTERTAINMENT:
AMC Theaters: Up to 30% off  (55 +)
Bally Total Fitness: $100 off  memberships (62+)
Busch Gardens Tampa, FL:  $13 off  one-day tickets (50+)
Caremike Cinemas:  35% off  (65+)
Cinemark/Century Theaters: Up to 35% off 
Massage Envy - NYC: 20% off  all «Happy Endings» (62 +)
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Clubs/Sports
Arts &Crafts

by Jennifer Tompkins
Due to an overwhelming increase in rent for the use of 

Farnsworth Hall and decreased participation of DVRC 
resident crafters, we have had to cancel further Arts & Crafts 
Shows at Dreamland Villa after over 40 years of great shows 
and people. A lot of hard work has gone in to making these 
shows happen and we thank everyone who has participated 
over the years. We also would like to thank everyone who 
has come to the shows over the years to shop and buy. The 
show would not have been a 40+ year success without you.

Computer Club
by Kay Hawbaker
Terri Tiehen, the club secretary volunteered to write 
a Newsletter for the computer club and you can fi nd 
copies of it in the offi  ce. The following article was 
researched and written by Terri for the Newsletter.

Personal Digital Assistants
“Digital Assistant Devices, commonly called Personal 

Digital Assistants (PDA’s), include the Amazon Echo and 
Goggle Home.  These are essentially mobile devices that 
function as personal information managers and are common 
on handheld devices.  You have them on your mobile phones, 
on your computers and tablets (e.g. Siri, Hey Cortana, OK 
Google, and Windows 10).  But now they are available as 
separate, external Bluetooth speakers that can be placed 

virtually anywhere in 
your home, or take it 
with you on the go.
When a person speaks to 
a PDA, the device will do 
what you ask it to do, such 
as play a favorite song, 
provide information, 
deliver news and sports 
scores, state the weather, 
make lists and calendar 
appointments, control 
your smart home and even 

order products, among other things!    
Amazon makes the Echo, the Echo Dot, the Echo Tap and 

the Amazon Fire TV, while Google now has a similar device 
called Google Home.  Just how do they work?  These devices 
record information and temporarily store the recordings, 
sending them to cloud servers for processing.  

Because PDA’s can be used to provide reminders for such 
things as taking your medication, turning off  lights and 
keeping appointments, their benefi ts can be well worth the 
investment.  Here is an “information-only” comparison of 
the devices:  Amazon Echo $179, Echo Dot $49 and Google 
Home $129.  If you are interested, or want to seek additional 
information, you can go directly to Google or Amazon’s 
websites, or research PDA’s online.”

Be sure to donate your used printer cartridges to the 
Computer Club!  The computer club receives a cash back 
coupon for the cartridges from the Staples reward program. 
The coupon is then used to purchase supplies for the 
computer room or an individual member use the coupon and 
then give cash donation to the computer club.  There is a box 
in the DVRC offi  ce and Read Hall where one can drop off  
the cartridges.  This is a great recycling method and it helps 
the computer club.

The Saturday morning “Question and Answer” class at 
9 a.m. i s the only summer session meeting. It is a time to 
share with others who have questions, concerns, or unusual 
experiences with any Windows Computer or Android device.  
Several regulars have iPads and iPhones and can address 
issues with these devices. Not all issues are solved, but as in 
life we learn from failure and the eff ort used to explore the 
problem.

Kay Hawbaker, monitor of Saturday Morning Q&A.

Dreamland
on the Go Travel

By Kathie Chismar
The Rose Garden at Mesa County College is a local gem on 

the college campus at Dobson and Southern.  A few residents of 
Dreamland Villa recently enjoyed an informative guided tour 
with Mary Lou, who shared her extensive knowledge of the 
gardens. She also gave us excellent tips on growing and caring 
for roses.  The garden is maintained completely by volunteers 
and is free to anyone at any time. The best times to see the 
roses in bloom are late March, April, May, June, November, 
and December.  Additional information is available at their 
website at http://www.rosegardenatmcc.org.  Donations are 
accepted at receptacles along the walk.  

Sue Sinclair is working on her motor coach tours and 
escorted tours for the 2017-2018 tourist season. Upcoming trips 
include Branson in September and a second trip in November, 
Albuquerque and Santa Fe in October, Switzerland and Italy in 
September, and Thanksgiving in New York City in November.  
If you would like the fl yers for these packages, contact me at 
480-830-6641 or 732-986-7788.  Sue Sinclair is a full service 
travel agency on Main St and Recker.  If you book your travel 
needs thru me, she gives a commission to the Dreamland Villa 
Retirement Community.    Please support your community 
while taking advantage of our professional services.

I have a single woman who is looking for a roommate for 
the trip to Branson November 29 to December 4.  If you are 
interested, call me for the details. 

Fused Glass
by Cyn Munday

Summer is here and the 
heat can be oppressive 
however, Fused Glass is open 
each Wednesday morning 
and afternoon for you. This is 
a good opportunity to try out 
your artistic ability and visit 
with a few others with the 
same interest. Dave and Katie 
Senke have taken off  for the 
summer but we full-timers 
are here for the duration. 
 Please note; I will be taking a 
few weeks off  June 21st, June 
31st and July 5th.  

This is a fun class with a 
lot of chatter and creative 
ideas fl owing.  For those of 
us without an original idea 
in our lovely heads, there are 
others that have gone before 
and left pictures behind for us to copy.  It is amazing to see 
some of the work our people do for pure enjoyment and for 
original gifts too.

Glass is available for purchase and we will do our best to 
help you feel comfortable and to have a good time.

Men’s Golf
This will be the last article for the DVMGL, as most of our 

members are returning to their home bases and local courses. 
It has been a grand golf season and we will look with great 
anticipation to the resumption of league play. We wish our 
distant golfers fair breezes and lots of birdies.

Our last scramble was won by the team of Kari, Perry, Marks, 
Bjorkland, and Goetch with a net score of 23.2.  Second went to 
the team of Boder, Duff y, Barreau and Henehan with a net score 
of 23. In third place was the team of Lawler, Wiland, Hayes and 
Avant, with a net score of 24.6.

Did you hear about Moses, Jesus and some old geezer 
going out to play golf? Moses tees off  and the ball goes into 
the pond. Moses walks over the water and hits the ball a 
foot from the cup. Jesus tees off , and hits a  tree, but the ball 
bounces miraculously about six inches from the cup. The old 
geezer tees off  and his ball goes into the water. But a big bass 
swallows the ball and an eagle swoops down and grabs the 
bass in its talons. The eagle fl ies over the green and the bass 
drops the ball and it goes into the cup for a hole-in-one.

Moses looks at Jesus and says, “You know, I really hate 
when your Father plays. ”

We’ll see ya next season. Stay well and be happy.

Summer Fun 
Poker and Texas Hold’em

by Jerry Hopp
This is a great way to meet new people!  We are looking 

for players for Texas Hold’em on Tuesdays at 6 p.m. 
sharp.  We play Texas Hold’em all summer. We have new 
tables and a new AC/Heater unit in the poker room. 

On Fridays from 10:30 a.m. to 2 p.m. we play 5-cent 
Poker.You will need a current year key card of Dreamland 
Villa for both.  

Call Jerry at 715-630-4151 if you have questions or if you 
are interested in Fridays.  See you at either, or both, in Room 8.

Dreamland Villa 
Quilting Club

by Becky Lamson
Our photo this month is of  Stained Glass Tulip Wall 

Hanging Quilts  made by our members during the April 
special project class. The wall hangings make a lovely gift 
for a special day, or “just because”.

In May, we continued to work on the lap quilt Bella Luna 
- Moon over Glacier Bay.  Our plan is to have the quilt 
completed for our quilt raffl  e this fall.

The Quilting Club meetings are every Thursday from 1 
to 3 p.m. at Read Hall. New and prospective members are 
always welcome.  If you desire, bring along an item for show 
and tell.  

We welcome your unused quilting fabric. You can contact 
Becky Lamson at 480-202-7003 and a pick up time will be 
arranged, or you may drop it off  during our quilt meetings at 
Read Hall on Thursday afternoons.

Quilters’ quote of the month:  “What I make with my 
hands, I give of my heart!”

Woodshop
A diamond in the Rough? Well maybe not a diamond, but a 

great place for the woodworker in all of us. 
The Dreamland Retirement Community Woodshop is a 

fully equipped shop with up-to-date tools and equipment to 
complete most woodworking projects, plus there is always a 
monitor handy to answer any questions or even help getting 
you started on your woodworking project, wood furniture 
repairs, or just about anything having to do with wood.  

And it’s not just for men, we have women who come in now 
and then and they work the machines and complete projects 
as well as any man could.   So come on by and see what 
were all about, there’s always room for your project.   During 
the summer, we are open 9 AM to noon  Monday through 
Thursday.

Singles Club
by Lois DeLong

Our activities for the month of May included our 
monthly Games, Grub and Gab session, a visit to OdySea 
Aquarium and a tour of the amazing Musical Instrument 
Museum. We also enjoyed A Toast to the Rat Pack show 
at the Chandler Center for the Arts.  

Our casino destination for the month was Casino 
Arizona.  In addition, we found time to have breakfast 
at Village Inn, lunch at Golden Coral and dinner at BJ’s.     

Our next potluck will be Tuesday, June, 6, 6 p.m. at 
Read Hall.  Our meetings are scheduled for Wednesdays, 
June 14 and 28, 9:30 a.m. at Read Hall.

The Singles Club is active all summer with new plans 
and activities each month.   Visit one of our meetings or our 
potluck to see if you would be interested in joining the club.  
We welcome new members.  For further information, the 
Singles Club calendar is available at dreamlandvilla.org.
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WET PAINT
Clubs/Sports

by Alicia Short
Changes are coming for the Art Department.   First we 

have requested DVRC Board for some upgrades for the art 
room.  If all goes well this summer, we will have new storage 
shelves, a new sink and more electrical outlets.  The ceiling 
had a water leak and that will be fi xed too. So hopefully 
when classes start again in November, we will have a cleaner 
more effi  cient look in the room.

Other changes includes,  sadly to say, that Becky DeFord 
our sketching teacher is resigning and is planning to travel 
more with her husband David.  They have put their house up 
for sale and will be relocating sometime in the future. 

Another change that Alicia Short (me) was planning to be 

moving to Cottonwood and would not be teaching again on a 
regular basis.  However, that could change too.  I am having 
a knee replacement sometime soon, (in May as I write this 
article). Rehab time can be as long as 3-4 months or maybe 
less, so I read.  That’s probably going to depend on how good 
I am at the rehab part. We have decided to put off  putting our 
house on sale for the time being.  If we have a change of heart, 
who knows I may still be around.  It was my plan to try to 
come back for two-day workshops in mixed media, anyway.  
But if I’m around in November and December, I’ll be back 
teaching a class. January and February are up in the air. 

We do need teachers.  We could use someone to teach 
drawing/sketching and other mediums. If interested, contact 

the art department coordinator Ila Wandtke at:  ilalee222@
cox.net

Announcements about November December classes will 
come later.   

The Art room is a good location for doing other crafts.  So if 
there is anyone interested in leading some type of crafts please 
contact Ila Wandtke. We will see what can be worked out.  
Priority will go to art classes for days, time and space. One of 
the ideas tossed around at the end of this year’s season was to 
try to have a wine and art night.  You bring your wine or other 
drink and we will help you paint a painting.  Details are being 
worked out, so look for future writings about this possibility.
    So have a good summer.  See you in the fall.

Congratulations to the painters who took 2nd, 3rd and honorable mention in the Fine Arts Show on March 11.
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Clubs/Sports
Hey Jude, The Beatles were Fantastic!

by Cathy Jageler

Couldn’t help but move to the music!  If you are a Beatles 
fan – you had to love it!  It was more than just a concert.  
We enjoyed the story of their history and video clips we all 
grew up seeing.  Included were clips from the Ed Sullivan 
show and the fi nal live performance on the rooftop of their 
Apple Corp offi  ces.  The narrator, Brian Epstein, gives the 

audience a glimpse of what goes on behind the scenes, along 
with listening to some of the greatest songs written.

One of  our Dreamland Villa guests said “The only thing 
that would have made it better – is if they could have played 
another hour!”  How good is that?

Thank you to everyone who attended.

CARD BINGO
by Sydney Clark

Last month I was able to take a little trip to Santa Fe, NM 
to join some of my friends who graduated with me from high 
school in Frankfurt, Germany.  While I was gone, Linda and 
Jerry Hopp fi lled in and card bingo was another Thursday 
success. I am so thankful for all the support this weekly 
game receives from all you special Dreamland residents.  For 
those of you who have never attended, please come and join 
us for some laughs and socialization time.  Every Thursday 
at Read Hall, starting at 10 a.m.  You just need to bring 3 
nickels, 3 dimes, 3 quarters and a $1 bill.  We look forward 
to seeing you.

Coffee Social
by Sydney Clark

I took a little time away from 
Dreamland last month and 
while I was gone, Charles 
Dubbs once again did the 
Coff ee Social routine he 
relinquished to me last 
year.  Like riding a bike, 
you never really forget 
what you need to do and 
the Saturday coff ee social 
came off  without a hitch.  
Thank you, Charles, for 
letting me go have some fun 
with my old high school friends.  

We meet at Read Hall every 2nd and 4th Saturday and this 
month the dates are June 10 and June 24. The donuts will be 
fresh and the coff ee hot when you walk thru the door at 7:30 
a.m.  We look forward to sharing some early Saturday time 
with you all.

Polka/Old-Time 
Music Jam Session

by Bonnie Stark
We ended this season’s Polka/Old-Time Music Jam 

Sessions at Farnsworth Hall with a fantastic dancing 
and listening crowd, and wonderful musicians playing 
many old favorites in waltzes, polkas, fox trots, 
jitterbugs, with a couple of Latin beats thrown in.  

The slate of musicians at this jam session were:  
E.J. Monthye, Butte, Montana, piano accordion; Del 
Schroh, Saskatoon, Saskatchewan, guitar and vocals;  
Jim Bahm, Billings, Montana, saxaphone, button-box 
accordion and vocals; Sam Pecorilla, Monroe, Oregon, 
piano accordion; Dick Lindquist, Hibbing, Minnesota, 
drums; Lionel Stepp, Torquay, Saskatchewan, guitar, 
banjo and vocals; Jerry Kahle, Cologne, Minnesota, 
backup electric tuba;  Paul Bria, Keizer, Oregon, piano 
accordion; and Bonnie Stark, Billings, Montana and 
Mesa, piano, fi ddle and vocals.  These musicians play 
some remarkable music together!  

We’d like to thank our faithful “kitchen crew” and 
“door keepers”: Charlotte Monthye, Jennifer Tompkins, 
Cathy Jageler and Linda Hooser, who serve the snacks, 
handle the entry doors and take care of anything extra 
that needs to be done. Margie Johnson always does an 
excellent job with selling 50/50 tickets, and six lucky 
winners were happy to win! Please remember that all 
proceeds of our Polka/Old-Time Music Jam Sessions 
go to Dreamland Villa Retirement Community for 
allowing us the use of Farnsworth Hall.  

Thanks very much to our sound man, Lew Hooser, 
who continues to give us the best possible sound. We 
also appreciate the set-up crew who arranges the hall 
for the musicians, dancers and listeners.    

Since most of our musicians and dancers are “Snow 
Birds”, we will not have our jam sessions over the 
summer months. However, we look forward to starting 
up again on November 17th, for the fi rst Polka/Old-Time 
Music Jam Session of the 2017-2018 dance season and 
continuing each third Friday of December, January, 
February and March in Farnsworth Hall, starting at 
12:30, and ending at 3:00 p.m.  

Our Polka/Old-Time Music dances are open to the 
public. You’re invited to come out to see which guest 
musicians will entertain you that day. Have a safe 
summer everyone; see you in November.  Fundraising 

Activities 
By Charlene Grande

 I am pleased to announce that Deb Rychalk and I, 
Charlene Grande have been appointed to the Fundraiser 
Committee. 

We have a lot of new projects coming in this next year, 
so keep an eye on your Citizen paper for all of the times 
and places for the events. August will be an Ice Cream 
Social and a movie, date and time will be coming soon. 

See you soon, Charlene.
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Dreamland Villa Retirement Community, Board of Directors
Tuesday, May 9, 2017 Approved Meeting Minutes

Welcome:  Pat Clark, President.
Pledge of Allegiance
Call to Order:  9 a.m., Pat Clark, President.  
Roll Call:  Ward Jennings, Secretary.
Present:  Pat Clark, Ward Jennings, John Pawloski, Sr., 

Janet Peterson and Deb Rychlak.  A quorum was present.
Ratifi cation of Minutes:   Janet Peterson moved to ratify 

the following minutes:
Board of Directors April 11, 2017 Minutes and Study 

Session Minutes dated May 2, 2017 Minutes.  The motion 
carried unanimously. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Ward Jennings, Treasurer.   Financial 
reports on fi le in the offi  ce and posted on the offi  cial bulletin 
board.  A special report showing a comparison of kee cards 
sold through April 30, of each year since 2011 is attached to 
these minutes on the website.  

Administrative Services Manager’s Report:  Vicki 
Mitchell’s report is on fi le in the offi  ce. 

Standing Committee Reports and MCSO Posse Reports:  
Reports, if provided by the Committee Chairpersons, are on 
fi le in the offi  ce. 

Old Business: None
New Business: 
Pool Furniture Replacement:  John Pawloski, Sr. moved 

to authorize the Chairperson for the Buildings and Grounds 
Committee to spend an amount not to exceed $3,000 to buy 
approximately three new tables, 16 new chairs, six new 
handicapped chaise lounges and restring several chairs for 
the pool areas.  The amended motion carried unanimously.

Farnsworth Hall Marquee:  Deb Rychlak moved to 
authorize the Farnsworth Hall Manager to purchase a new top 
to the Farnsworth Hall marquee for $2,860 plus tax with an 
additional installation price of $779.   The new top shall state 
the Farnsworth Hall is available for rent and shall provide a 
telephone number.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mission Statement Revision:  Ward Jennings moved to 
approve a new mission statement “Our Mission is to off er 
events, activities and facilities for the enjoyment of our 
residents and maintain Dreamland Villa’s status as a 55 + 
age-restricted retirement community.” After some discussion 
about the use of the word “residents” in the mission statement, 
the motion carried unanimously.

Farnsworth Hall Website:  Deb Rychlak moved to 
authorize the Farnsworth Hall Manager to utilize Larry John 
Wright, Inc. to create a Farnsworth Hall rental webpage for 
an amount not to exceed $1,885.  The Farnsworth Hall venue 

page will be used to advertise the community’s event venue 
to the public. This page will display an attractive multimedia 
presentation to the visitor highlighting why they should book 
Farnsworth Hall for their next event.  Features shall include a  
virtual tour that allows visitors to explore the venue from the 
convenience of their computer or mobile device, a slideshow 
of the venue with captions, a description of services 
and amenities available for a variety of event categories 
(weddings, parties, corporate, etc) and contact information 
for questions and booking, and a contact form.  The motion 
carried unanimously.

New DVRC Webpages:  John Pawloski, 
Sr. moved to authorize the Secretary/
Treasurer in coordination with the Website 
Committee and other interested persons 
to create a new home page for the DVRC 
website (cost not to exceed $3,695) and 
two new interior webpages: A Directory of 
Services (cost not to exceed $1,600) and 
a Real Estate Section (cost not to exceed 
$2,000); additional details provided in the 
Dreamland Villa Website Proposal available 
on the website.   The 2016-2017 Kitchen Sub-
Committee Chairperson has authorized the use of 
its restricted funds, approximately $2,700, to cover the virtual 
tour and post production costs related to the new home page.  
Two questions need to be answered before the completion of 
the website work: (1) How will the content management or 
key word search causes our new website to be fi rst or near 
the top of searches and (2) what would the fee be for monthly 
management of the website’s content management changes.  
The motion carried unanimously as amended.

Bingo Revisited:  Possible motion:  John Pawloski, Sr.  
moved to provide the Directors advise and consent to create 
a new ad-hoc Bingo Committee to prepare a proposal to 
develop a new Bingo program to raise funds for DVRC and 
provide the Directors advise and consent to approve Charlene 
Grande as the ad-hoc Bingo Committee Chairperson.   This 
motion does not establish a permanent Bingo Committee and 
this motion does not authorize anyone to move forward with 
any implementation actions.   Charlene has stated that if the 
Directors authorized a new permanent Bingo Committee she 
is not willing to chair that committee.  The motion carried 
unanimously.

Fire Suppression Equipment.  (This was a late item 
for the agenda.)  Based on a May 3, 2017 inspection report, 

some sprinklers are missing and several sprinkler heads are 
inoperative.  John Pawloski, Sr. moved to authorize $2,140 of 
capital reserve funds to be used to pay Metro Fire Equipment 
to install new sprinklers in the Farnworth Hall mezzanine, 
closets located under the mezzanine and entry area, and replace 
eight sprinkler heads at both Farnsworth and Read Halls.  The 
work shall also include inspection of check values and pipe 
obstructions. The motion carried unanimously.       

Adjourned:  9:49 a.m. 
Submitted by Ward Jennings, Secretary
The following two items are attached to these minutes 

on the Dreamland Villa website:
Kee Cards Report showing sales through 

April 30, of each year since 2011.
The Dreamland Villa Website Proposal 

Open Forum Comments:  
Jackie Young stated she has passed the 

Kitchen Manager test and now has her 
Kitchen Manager License.

Copper Heights Maricopa County 
Zoning Hearing scheduled for May 11, 2017 
has been cancelled by the owners of the 
facility according to Beth Coons because 

people created such a “ruckus” that the 
Copper Heights owners felt they would lose their zoning 
request.  Residents of Dreamland Villa provided more than 
80 letters opposing the continued use of this facility as a drug 
rehabilitation facility for under-aged persons.  The owners 
entered into a consent agreement, among other things, 
requiring them to (1) stop their residents congregating on 
the west end of their property, the primary source of foul 
language and cigarette smoke and (2) discontinue their 
residents walking through any portion of the Dreamland 
Villa Subdivision.  Should they violate any portion of the 
consent agreement, the fi ne is $1,000 per day.  They have 
requested an eight month extension for the current permit 
in order to relocate their operation to a new building at 70th 
Street and Main Street in Mesa.   The Maricopa County 
Board of Supervisors meeting scheduled for June 7, 2017 
has also been cancelled. 

The Directors agreed to meet for a Strategic Planning 
Committee meeting on July 11, 2017 to discuss the second 
quarter fi nancial results, status of the new website’s 
development and how to address the continued declining 
revenue that threatens the long term future of Dreamland 
Villa as we currently know it. 
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Cඅൾൺඇංඇ඀ Sൾඋඏංർൾඌ
Carpet, Tile & Grout, 
Uphosltery & Window 

Cleaning
$20 per Area Carpet Cleaning. 

300 sq ft of Tile and Grout 
or Travertine Floor Cleaning 

$60 (anything over is just 
.20 cents per square foot) 

Prespray, disinfecting, cleaning 
and rinse is all done with 

soft water so no hard water 
minerals are used on your 
fl oors. Sofa and Loveseat 

Cleaning $99. $10 off  Window 
Quote. Mention this discount 
or take off  $10 from your last 

window cleaning you paid 
with us. A-Rated everywhere! 
Facebook: Noah’s Carpet and 
Tile Cleaning Website: www.

NoahsCarpetand
TileCleaning.com 

480-671-6624.

 Appearance Counts
Window Cleaning with 

attention to detail. Honest, 
Affordable and Friendly! 

Condos starting at $50 
incl. inside & out. Single 

Family starting at $75 incl. 
inside & out. $2.50 each 
to clean screens. Bonded 
& Insured. Professional 
service since 1995. A+ 

Rated BBB member. Call 
Ron 480-584-1643.

Squeegees at Large 
Window Cleaning

Reliable and Dependable. 
Military/Senior Discounts. 
Residential/Commercial. 

Window Cleaning, Screen 
Cleaning, Sun Screen 
Cleaning, Solar Panel 

Cleaning and  
Pressure Washing. Chuck 

602-478-3956.

CARPET CLEANING 
Fast Drying and Residue 

Free! Much Better Than 
Steam!

Vac, pre-treat, scrub, 
thoroughly clean, rinse and 
vac. Open areas Only $20 
to $25 per room!  Owner/
operator 30+ yrs. Dennis 
Coats 480-354-0866.

House Cleaning & 
Windows Honest, 

dependable and reasonable. 
10+ years experience. Ref. 

Roxie 964-0922.

Jennifer’s Housekeeping
Call today for a cleaner 

tomorrow. Weekly, biweekly, 
monthly, seasonal, rentals, 

move-in, move-out, 
seasonals, rentals, windows, 

patios. 10+ years’ experience. 
All supplies included. Call 

anytime to schedule an 
appointment. 480-259-0287.

Hඈආൾ Sൾඋඏංർൾඌ
B&B Maintenance Repair 

More than just a 
Handyman! Residential & 
Commercial. Electrical, 

Plumbing, General 
Maintenance, Interior 

Painting, Ceiling Fans, 
Security Lighting & Doors, 

Carpentry, Hot Water 
Tanks, Drip and Sprinkler 
Systems and Evaporative 

Coolers. Aff ordable, 
License ROC #198734 

and Insured. Mesa resident 
over 30 years experience. 
Work guaranteed, friendly, 
clean and professional Call 

Buddy at 480-352-9677. 
Small Jobs Welcome call 
with questions about your 
type of small repairs that 

you’re not sure of. 

Quality appliance repair 
at aff ordable prices. Family 
owned and operated. Ask 

about our 10% senior 
discount. Call Furrow 

Appliance Repair 
480-256-9735. 

Steve’s Handy Company 
A Company You Can Rely 

On With over 40 Years 
Experience. Electrical, 
Plumbing, Carpentry, 

Painting: Inside & Outside. 
Roof Coating with White 

Elastomeric rubberized roofi ng 
material. Miscellaneous 

Maintenance & Repairs. Not 
a licensed contractor. Fountain 

of the Sun resident. Free 
Estimates 480-924-6858.

Home Pro
Kitchen & Bath Specialist. 

Do it all, large & small. 
Serving your community for 
20 years. References upon 

request. Discount for seniors 
& vets. Call Gary 

480-330-3131.

Mel’s Handyman Services  
Expert painting, drywall, 
stucco repair, plumbing, 
water heater installation, 

electrical, carpentry.  
Careful, courteous, and 

professional. Available year 
round. 602-565-2993.

Home Remodeling and 
Rain Gutter Specialist
AZ Rooms, Dual Pane, 
Replacement Windows,

Aluminum & Vinyl Siding & 
Trim, Seamless Raingutters-

30colors. Very Reliable-
Licensed & Bonded. ROC 

#114475 George – 
480-820-8711 

We love small jobs.

West Enterprises, LLC 
(d.b.a. East Valley Plumbing, 

LLC).  We are a family 
owned & operated plumbing 

company with over 30 
years’ experience providing 
Customers with qualifi ed, 
personalized service with 
Integrity. Specializing in 

Electronic Leak Detection, 
Slab Leaks, Sewer & 
Drain Service, Water 

Service Repair, Trenchless 
Excavation, Water Heaters, 

Tankless Technology, 
Toilets, Faucets, Garbage 
Disposals, Fixtures and 

much more! We off er Free 
Estimates, Cash Pay & 

Senior Discounts and all 
Work is Warranted. Call 

480-255-7325.

Mazon’s Air Conditioning & 
Heating Service Only $18.95 

for a complete A/C system 
check-up. Includes 20 point 
check plus service complete 

unit. Expert service and repairs 
or unit replacement. Licensed 
& Bonded. 480-966-7794 or 

602-579-1012.

Alex’s handyman, 
painting and drywall 

services. 
Exterior, interior painting, 
drywall, popcorn removal, 

patch repairs, texture matching, 
make readys, pressure washing, 
cabinet painting, concrete stains, 

epoxys and other handyman 
work. Contact Alex

602-427-8358.

Mazon’s Plumbing Expert  
service and repairs. Free 
water heater inspections. 

All plumbing repairs. Sewer 
and drains unclogged. Water 

heaters, faucets, garbage 
disposals, toilets, water leaks. 

Licensed & Bonded. 
480-966-7794 or 
602-579-1012.

Dumping Dave
I haul it all. Yard debris, 

junk, appliances, furniture, 
home cleanouts. Whatever 
you need cleaned up and 
hauled away. Dependable 

and Honest. I’m a Mesa 6th 
grade teacher working his 2nd 

job. Dave 480-369-5182.

Valley Lawn Sprinkler Co. 
Established 1970 Install/repair: 

Drip systems, sprinklers, 
valves, timers, landscape and 
Malibu lighting. Underground 
valve and wire locating. Free 
estimates and professional 

evaluation of sprinkler 
systems. Call Don Shinke 

480-969-0117 or 
480-215-6134.

New Coatings OR Remove 
Old Coatings 

Epoxy, Flake, Flagstone & 
Stain

ALWAYS FREE 
ESTIMATES – ROC165692

Monthly Discounted 
Specials at 

amazoncoatings.com
BBB Member –
15+ yrs in Mesa
480-890-1141

Lൺඇൽඌർൺඉංඇ඀
Designing Arizona 

Landscape Specializing in 
complete desert landscape 
and sprinkler install/repair, 

trimming, blowing, removal, 
rock, lighting. Low Prices 
for Seniors. A+ rating with 

The Better Business Bureau. 
Perfect record with the Arizona 

Registrar of Contractors. 
Arizona License #243110. 

Bonded & Insured.
Free estimates: 
480-380-9966.

Cඈආඉඎඍൾඋ 
Sൾඋඏංർൾඌ

A+ Computer Services. PC/
Wireless Network Setup, 
Troubleshooting/Fix, PC 
Optimization/Clean-up, 

Virus and Spyware Removal, 
Tutoring-Windows, iPad, 

iPhone, etc. Very Reasonable 
Rates. A+ Certifi ed PC 
Technician. Call Marc 

480-277-1313.

Pൺංඇඍංඇ඀
Robak Painting LLC Paint 
exterior, interior. Small jobs 

welcomed. Paint kitchen 
cabinets, popcorn ceilings, 
block walls and wallpaper 
removal. Senior discount. 
Never one complaint fi led 

against my Lic. in 20 years. 
Call Frank 480-586-1090. 

Lic #ROC 104337 Bonded & 
Insured. Visa accepted.

Mel Thompson Painting
We do it all! Interior, exterior 
painting, wallpaper removal, 
dryeall repair, popcorn ceiling 

removal and more Over 40 
years experience. Call for a 
free bid. Mel 480-983-0585. 
Licensed, Bonded, Insured.

Sඉඋංඇ඄අൾඋ Rൾඉൺංඋ 
Full Service Irrigation 

Repair and Installation Drip 
system specialists, valves, 

timers, leaks, seasonal system 
checks, 2 year warranty, free 

estimates. ROC#243662. 
Licensed-Bonded-Insured. 

www.ifi xsprinklers.com Mike 
480-233-1009.

Mංඌർൾඅඅൺඇൾඈඎඌ
Diversity Singles Club (age 
60 plus) meets Mondays, 8 
a.m. at the Golden Corral in 
Mesa for breakfast. Weekly 

activities. Newcomers 
welcome!

LOCKSMITH 
Who has your keys? 

Want to re-key your home? 
Locked yourself out? Need 
help installing new locks? 

Give me a call. Local 
locksmith with reasonable 
rates. Mark 480-225-0284

CLASSIFIED ADS
Cost for a classified 

ad is $18 for 30 words 
or less.  Add a box for 

only $2.
480-361-4431

READER NOTICE: Under Arizona 
law, all residential and commercial 

contractors are required to be 
licensed by the state unless they 

fall under the handyman exemption 
for projects which require no 

building permit and are less than 
$1000 for the total contract price. 

In addition, homeowners using 
licensed residential contractors 

may have access to the Residential 
Contractors Recovery Fund if  the 

contractor is unable and/r unwilling 
to perform the job and if  alternative 

dispute resolutions available through 
the Registrar are unsuccessful. 

For m ore information or to verify 
the license status of  an Arizona 

contractor, call (602) 542-1525, (888) 
271-9286 (toll-free outside Maricopa 
County) or visit www.rc.state.az.us.

Classiϐied Ads
Cost for a classified 

ad is $18 for 30 words 
or less.  Add a box for 

only $2.

Ads are to be 
submitted in writing 

via e-mail, fax,

or U.S. mail.
ads@

millermediaservices.com

Mail to: PO Box 31533, 
Mesa, AZ 85275

Fax: 480-347-9167 or 
Questions call: 

480-361-4431

BALTIMORE STREET
CARE HOME

Professional and Compassionate

MEMORY CARE
24 HR SUPERVISION

Home-Like Environment
Fully Furnished Private Rooms

SERVICE OFFERED:
• Bathing
• Dressing
• Housekeeping
• Meals

• Medication 
Administration

• Activities
• Games

Reasonably Priced • Close-By
For More Information Call

(480) 361-9007
5402 E. Baltimore St., Mesa 85205

(Near Higley and University Ave.)
www.baltimorestreetcarehome.com

~Contractor Ludwig the Handyman LLC
Commercial and Residential
Roofing – Stucco – Drywall – Remodel – Rebuild 
Tile – Plumbing – Painting – Concrete – etc.
ROC 276132

~LH Quality Home Inspection LLC
Commercial and Residential
Home and Termite Inspection
58350

~LH Pest Control
Termite – Ants – Scorpion – Spiders – etc.
Bee Removal – Rodents Removal – 
Termite Treatments 
150262

We do it all. 
All Businesses under one Ownership

We are Licensed, Certified and Bonded

Home 480-288-1685   Cell 480-225-8793

Thomas Investments, LLC
Maintenance Service

We fix all your home issues

Plumbing, Electrical, Painting, Drywall,
Windows, Doors, Decks, Remodeling

480-398-5832

Insured  /  30 Years Experience
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Dreamland Villa Retirement Community Board of Directors
May 2, 2017, Approved Study Session Minutes

Welcome: Pat Clark, President.
Pledge of Allegiance.
Call to Order:  8:57 a.m.
Roll Call: Ward Jennings, Secretary.
Present:  Deb Rychlak, Janet Peterson, Pat Clark, Ward 

Jennings, and John Pawloski, Sr. 
Old Business: 
Gate in Farnworth Hall Fence:  Ward Jennings, 

Treasurer advised that the Board of Directors at its April 11, 
2017 meeting authorized the purchase of four bollards, not 
to exceed $800.  The actual cost was $400 and the bollards 
have been installed. 

Property Management System:  Ward Jennings, 
Treasurer advised that the new system is up and running, 
currently revealing that 92% of the dwelling units in the 
Dreamland Villa Subdivision have positive evidence that at 
least one person 55 years of age or older reside each of the 
DVRC dwelling units. 

New Business: 
Pool Furniture Replacement:  John Pawloski, Buildings 

and Grounds Committee Chairperson reported that a number 
of plastic tables and chairs have been removed or stolen from 
the pool areas.   John requested authorization to spend an 
amount not to exceed $3,000 to buy three new tables, 12 
new chairs, six new handicapped chaise lounges and restring 
several chairs. 

Read Hall Building B-East Roof Delamination: John 
Pawloski, Buildings and Grounds Committee Chairperson 
advised that the maintenance staff  would repair the damage. 

Review of Summer Projects:  John Pawloski, Buildings 
and Grounds Committee Chairperson advised that the Art 
room would be remodeled to include new cabinets made by the 
wood shop, sound proofi ng in the side walls, drywall repair and 
painting, new sink and faucet with a relocated sediment drain 
being added.  In addition the Farnsworth Hall kitchen shall 
receive a complete cleaning, the exhaust hood and vent to the 
outside shall be professionally cleaned and inoperative fan parts 
shall be replaced.   Sometime during the summer the pools shall 
be acid washed, specifi c dates shall be announced at a later time.   

Farnsworth Hall Marquee:  Jackie Young, Farnsworth 
Hall Manager, advised that she had renegotiated a sign 
company’s previously low bid for a new top to the marquee 
and received a new price of $2,860 plus tax with an 

additional installation price of $779.   The new top shall state 
the Farnsworth Hall is available for rent and shall provide a 
telephone number. 

Administrative Policy And Procedures Manual: Deb 
Rychlak, Policies Committee Chairperson presented a revised 
Administrative Policy and Procedure Subject: Facility Rental and 
Lease Rules and Fees Revision.   The Directors requested that 
the DVRC Members Celebration rent be increased from $200 to 
$250.   The policy should be revised to stipulate that this rate is 
for the kee cards hold only and not for extended family members.  
The Directors requested that the Policies Committee work with 
the Farnsworth Hall Rental Manager to review the existing Short 
Term Facility Rental Agreement (for a single event) with the 
intent of making the agreement shorter and more concise. 

Mission Statement Revision:  Ward Jennings, Secretary 
suggested the current mission statement is outdated and 
proposed four options.   The Directors favored Alternative 
Four:  “Our Mission is to off er events, activities and facilities 
for the enjoyment of our residents and maintain Dreamland 
Villa’s status as a 55 + age-restricted retirement community.”  

Copper Heights: Request to Maricopa County to 
Rescind the Senior Citizen Overlay (55+ age-restriction.)  
Ward Jennings, Secretary, advised that the property owners of 
152 N. 56th St., Mesa, have requested a zoning hearing to be held 
on Thursday, May 11, 2017, requesting Maricopa County rescind 
the property’s 55+ age-restriction status.   The zoning request 
would permanently permit the facility to continue to off er drug 
rehabilitation services to its less than 55 year old open facility 
residents.  The Board of Supervisors hearing for the requested 
zoning change is scheduled for June 7, 2017.   The DVRC offi  ce 
has received more than 50 hand written and signed letters from 
concerned DVRC residents.  Ward, on behalf of DVRC, shall be 
present at the hearings to present the letters and demonstrate how 
disrespectful and off ensive these drug rehabilitation residents 
have been toward our community’s 55+ aged residents.

Dreamland Villa Revenue:   Should the revenue continue 
to decline the result will be that Dreamland Villa will be unable 
to maintain the legal requirements to document its compliance 
with the 55+ age-restriction rules.  Ward Jennings, Treasurer, 
presented several ideas for the Directors and attendees to consider 
addressing the declining revenue.   

Photos of today’s Dreamland Villa were presented comparing 
it to a multi-aged subdivision.   Ward suggested the Directors and 

attendees consider this negative messaging as part of the 2018 
annual fund raising drive to residents who did not make a 2017 
fi nancial contribution to DVRC.  

Two groups of Real Estate agents who advertised in the 
2017 Directory have received no new listings from our 
residents.   That raises the question:  Will the 2017 Directory 
advertisers renew their ads for the 2018 Directory?    Those 
real estate agents have demonstrated a strong interest in 
keeping Dreamland Villa a 55+ age-restricted Subdivision 
but residents have not been listing with them.

Ward presented a four page proposal for a new website 
homepage with four interior links.  The proposed new homepage 
would include a drone video overview, with voice-over and 
captioning,  presenting the community’s attributes to people not 
currently familiar with Dreamland Villa.   One interior link would 
be for the existing website for DVRC residents.  A second link 
would promote Farnsworth Hall rental to include the venue’s 
virtual tour.  A third link would present the Directory advertisers’ 
names and advertisements which provide services for our residents 
and their homes.  The fourth link would promote available rental 
properties and homes listed for sale wherein the listings properly 
reveal that Dreamland Villa is a 55+ age-restricted retirement 
community with requested one time $400 transfer fee and $175 
per person recurring annual fee; fees necessary to keep Dreamland 
Villa a 55+ age-restricted retirement community.

The cost of the proposed new homepage and proposed three 
new interior links would be paid for by increased revenue related 
to the new web pages.      

Bingo Revisited:  Charlene Grande, Fundraising Committee 
Chairperson suggested the Directors approve a new ad-hoc Bingo 
Committee to prepare a proposal to develop a new Bingo program 
to raise funds for DVRC.  Charlene said would chair the ad-hoc 
Bingo Committee if it was approved by the Directors.   Charlene 
also stated that if the Directors authorized a new permanent Bingo 
Committee she would NOT chair that committee.

Strategic Planning Committee:  Deb Rychlak read 
the responsibilities assigned to this committee in the 
Administrative Policy and Procedure manual and suggested 
this committee be convened to focus on declining revenue 
issues.  It was suggested that Deb coordinate a meeting with 
Bruce Gile, Strategic Planning Committee Chairperson.    

Adjourned:  11:27 a.m.
Submitted by Ward Jennings, Secretary



   

 2017       June       2017 2017       June       2017
     1 2 3

 4 5 6 7 8 9 10

JUNE WEEKLY ACTIVITESJUNE WEEKLY ACTIVITES

 11 12 13 14 15 16 17

 18 19 20 21 22 23 24

 25 26 27 28 29 30 

 SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

 SUNDAY PM MONDAY PM TUESDAY PM WEDNESDAY PM THURSDAY PM FRIDAY PM SATURDAY PM

DAILY EVENTS MONDAY AM TUESDAY AM WEDNESDAY AM THURSDAY AM FRIDAY AM SATURDAY AM

Calendar notices or dates are the 
responsibility of the leaders of each 

group.  Deadline notice is due in 
the offi ce by the 5th of each month.

9:00 a.m. – 9:55a.m.
Tai Chi R
 

9:00 a.m. – 9:55a.m.
Tai Chi R
    
6:00 p.m.
Singles Potluck    R

6:00 p.m.
Line Dancing    F
  

9:00 a.m. – 9:55a.m.
Tai Chi R 

7:30 a.m.
Coff ee Social 

9:00 a.m.
Tai Chi R 
    
6:00 p.m.
Line Dancing   F

9:30 a.m.
Singles Meeting   R

9:00 a.m.- 9:55a.m.
Tai Chi R 

5:30 p.m.
General Potluck  R

Happy Fathers Day 9:00 a.m.
Tai Chi R 

6:00 p.m.
Line Dancing   F

9:00 a.m.- 9:55a.m.
Tai Chi R 

7:30 a.m. 
Coff ee Social   R

9:00 a.m. 
Tai Chi R 

6:00 p.m.
Line Dancing   F

9:30 a.m. 
Singles Meeting   R

9:00 a.m.- 9:55a.m.
Tai Chi R 

MON THRU FRI

HELP SERVICES
Mon-Fri.
9:00-Noon            HS

LAPIDARY
Mon-Thurs.
8:00 a.m. – Noon  R6

Lapidary
8:00 R-6

Aquacise
8:30 R-O
  
Woodshop
9:00-11:45 R-10

Card Hand & Foot
1:00 R
 
Cribbage
7:00 R

Lapidary
8:00 R-6

Aquacise
8:30 R-O

Fun Time Ceramics
9:00-Noon R-7

Tai Chi
9:00-10:00 R

Woodshop
9:00-11:45 R-10

Texas Hold-Em
6:00 R-8

Lapidary
8:00 R-6

Aquacise
8:30 R-O

Fused Glass        
9:30- Noon R-7

Library
10:00-Noon L

Woodshop 
9:00-11:45 R-10

Whist & Euchre
1:00 R

Fused Glass            
1:00-3:00 R-3

Lapidary
8:00  R-6

Fun Time Ceramics
9:00-Noon  R-7

Tai Chi
9:00- 9:55  R

Card Bingo
10:00  R

Woodshop          
9:00-11:45  R-10

Quilting Club
1:00-3:00  R

Aquacise
8:30 R-O

5 cent Poker
10:30 R-8

Bridge  
1:00 R

“500”
7:00 R

Q/A Computer Club
9:00 R-9
 

Double Deck Pinochle
7:00 R
 

 


